
GOVERNING BOARD AGENDA ITEM  

AMPHITHEATER UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 10 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE OF MEETING:   April 4, 2017 

 

TITLE: Award of Contracts for Internet Service Provider (ISP) and Internet Transport 

Based upon Responses to RFP (Request for Proposal) 03-06-2017 

 
________________________________________________________________________________ 

BACKGROUND: 

Request for Proposal (RFP) 03-06-2017 was published on the Universal Service Administrative Company 

(USAC) website and a link to the USAC website was provided on the District website.  An e-mail notice was 

also sent to 48 vendors via and an e-mail notice was sent to the Arizona State Bidder’s List.  Three vendors 

submitted four responsive proposals (one vendor submitted two options).  The Evaluation Team scored each 

proposal based on the evaluation criteria listed in the RFP.  The results were:  

  

Cox Business (Internet Transport) – 100 points 

Zayo Group (Internet Transport) – 87 Points 

 

Arizona Board of Regents, University of Arizona (Internet ISP) – 97 Points 

Zayo Group (Internet ISP) – 85 Points 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is the recommendation of the Administration that the Governing Board award two contracts for RFP 03-06-

2017 based on the highest scoring proposal for each service.  One contract shall go to Cox Business for 

Internet Transport, and the other contract shall go to Arizona Board of Regents, University of Arizona for 

Internet ISP. 

 

 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

INITIATED BY:  
 

                                                    

_________________________________________________________________________ 
Scott Little, Chief Financial Officer                                                                     Date:  March 24, 2017 

 

 

 

 ________________________________ 

                                                                                                  Patrick Nelson, Superintendent 


